MONTHY MEETING OF THE EFFINGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF
ELECTIONS AND REGISTRATIONS
May 10, 2021 @ 9:30 A.M.
Board of Elections & Registration Office
284 GA Highway 119 South, Springfield, GA 31329

The Board of Elections and Registration held its monthly meeting on May 10, 2021.

PERSONS ATTENDING THE MEETING AND ROLL CALL:

Those present were; Vice Chairman Glenda King, Secretary Carla Freels, Board Member Ruth Brown,
Board Member Rose Harvey and Director Olivia Morgan and Assistant Director Laura Bassett. Also
present were Democratic Party Chairman Tony Chiariello, Jack Garvin and John Freels. Not present was
Chairman Tommy Allen.

CALL TO ORDER:

Vice Chairman King called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M. Vice Chairman King led the Invocation and
the Pledge was recited. The meeting was properly advertised.

AGENDA APPROVAL:

The Agenda was presented, and it was approved as presented to the Board.

MINUTES:

The minutes from the April 12, 2021 Board Meeting were presented. Board Member Harvey made a
motion to approve the minutes. Board Member Brown seconded the motion. Motion passed.

HEARING:

Vice Chairman King called for any names to be presented for a Hearing. Assistant Director Bassett stated
that there were no names on the hearing list.

OLD BUSINESS:

> No old business.

NEW BUSINESS:

» Director Morgan gave a summary of a meeting on April 19, 2021 that was held with Tim
Callanan and Wesley Corbitt. Chairman Allen also attended the meeting. The meeting was
to discuss Effingham County requesting that the Board of Elections hold all the municipal
elections in the future. Director Morgan will present estimates.




> A SPLOST workshop was held. An item that was discussed was the addition to our
building. Due to a roof line issue, there was a suggestion that the Board of Elections be
moved to be Springfield Central School.

BOARD OR STAFF CONCERNS:

> No Board or Staff concerns.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

» No executive session was necessary.

ADJOURNMENT:

No further business was required. Board Member Harvey made the motion to adjourn the meeting.
Secretary Freels seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 10:06 AM. The next board meeting will
be scheduled for June 15, 2021 at 9:30 AM due to the regional meeting that will be held at our offices on
June 14, 2021.

Respectfully Submitted:
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